
 

 

 

KEY MESSAGES 
 
 

 Welcome back to all of the year groups, who have made a 

successful start to the autumn term and are a credit to 

themselves. 

 
Week Ending: 04 September 2020 

YEAR 7 

 

Well done Year 7 on making a fantastic start to your Toot Hill Journey! They have had a positive week where they have spent time 
familiarising themselves with our school routines.  
 

Students have been working in their tutor groups and have completed a range of tasks focused on our Learning Routines and their 
Personal Development.  
 

Many students have enjoyed using our school canteen and you should now be able to access your child’s account so they can 
purchase their lunch.  
 

The courage we have seen from our Year 7 students this week has been remarkable and we hope they are very proud of how well 
they have conducted themselves. Keep it up the great work!  
 
Head of Year 7: Miss I  Sheldon   Achievement Coordinator:  Mr A Surridge 
 

YEAR 8 

 

Welcome back Year 8! It has been wonderful having everyone back in school this week, hearing their lockdown stories, collecting 
new ties and seeing them all reconnect with their friends and teachers.  
 

The tutors have really enjoyed catching up with the students every morning during the extended tutor sets. Extended tutor set has 
been in place this week to support students understand the new systems and procedures in school, please do get in touch with the 
school if you have any questions. 
 

In tutor set this year, students will be accessing their Personal Development Curriculum.  Next week, we will be studying the topics: 
Safeguarding at Toot Hill School, Building Positive Relationships, Financial Budgeting and World Literacy Day. 
 
Head of Year 8: Mrs L Munro & Mr R Wickens   Pastoral Lead: Mr M Leslie  
 

YEAR 9  
 

A huge welcome back to our year group who have made us so proud over the last few days.  
 

All students have settled brilliantly into their new routines as well as their new options subjects and we have been very impressed 
with them all.  
 

In tutor set alongside covering the key aspects of their return, we have looked at their Personal Development Curriculum and how 
we will support them in developing both socially and emotionally alongside their academic subjects. We can’t wait to share with you 
what they have been learning about as the term progresses.  
 

As students do settle back in, please don’t hesitate to contact tutors with any concerns.   
 
Head of Year 9: Miss L Hughes   Achievement Coordinator: Mr K Roebuck 

YEAR 10    

 

It has been an absolutely fantastic week having the year group back in school and we are overwhelmed by the resilience and 
positive attitude they have shown to quickly adapting back into the school routine as well as adjusting to the new policies and 
regulations in place to keep everyone safe. 
 
The year group have spent a lot of time with tutors this week to allow a smooth transition back into school as well as offering time 
to reflect and have discussions to support the students.  
 

We are really excited to continue on from such a positive week and have a successful year. 
 
Head of Year 10: Miss N Ward   Achievement Coordinator: Miss B Marshall  
 

YEAR 11  
It has been wonderful to welcome Year 11 back and catch up with them about their summer adventures.  Tutors have had the 
opportunity to catch up with their tutor groups every day and discuss their goals for Year 11, the new guidelines around school and 
of course hand out their lovely new ties! 
 

As students have met their subject teachers they have made a fantastic first impression.  Students need to continue to follow the 
new guidelines and be role models for our younger students as we settle back in and work under the 'new normal'. 
 
Head of Year 11: Mr D Mordue   Achievement Coordinator: Miss P Gordon 
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